March 20, 1958

Dr. B. #. Holloway
Bacteriology Department
University of delbourne
Carlton N.3

Victoria, australia

Dear Bruce:
Good News!

We will doubtless be at Montreal curselves, It will suit everyone
better (including yourself, no doubt) to do most of your visiting after
Montreal. iie will be happy to see you at Madison after the Congress as
we will certalnly be going right home. If there's any hitch, we'll let
you know at the Congress.

In all likelihood, we will leave Madison about July 15-20 en route
to the Stockholm Microblology Congress and soms other points on the way.

You will probably have to just keep trying in looking for Hfr. The
first mutants are always the hardest to get.

A new student here, Yukinorl Hirota is going great guns on the re-
moval of F from F" E. coll by means of acridine orange. Thils works at
barely bacteriostatic levels of the dye: the drill is to grow the F*
culture overnight with 60 r/ml of the dye, then plate out and test
colonies. Of course, the effective levels for Pseudomonss may be juite
different.

Tom's present address 1s antibiotic Division, Development Labora-
tories, Eli Lilly & Company, Indianapolis 6, Indiana.

All our best.

Yours sincerely,

JL/ew



